
Utilities Department Report 

 

Electric Department: 

• Work on the Substation #3 Project is complete. Waiting for test 

results 

• Working on the Highway K Project 

• Continuing with required safety training 

• Preliminary planning for Cardinal Heights and the Hospital Rebuild 

• Reconstructions of aged overhead infrastructure 

 

Water Department: 

• Progressing with Water Plant #1 Valve Replacement Project 

• Planning for the 2025 Street Projects and Hospital Extension 

• Completing the Consumer Confidence Report and Lead and Copper 

Inventory 

• Developing a Hydrant Flushing Program for the Season 

 

Wastewater Department: 

• The cleaning and televising of 36,000 linear feet for 2025 is complete, 

to include Highway 73 and Ludington Street 

• Entering all the data, pictures and notes from the manhole 

inspections. Data from the televising project should be delivered in 

the next week or two to then be entered into the GIS program  


